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Email: thehoults25@gmail.com- Ph: 035445085                     Email:  bruceanddiana@xtra.co.nz  Ph: 035786579 

                                   Ph 021626327 

 
Gary Mortimer                                  David Nathan 
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From Kevinõs corner  
 
 
 
 
 

With my report lost in cyberspace last week I now get a second go at it. Just back from our Hokitika run and August is 

tomorrow, spring is just around the corner to bring warmer temperatures to enjoy while out cruising.  

 

 

I would like to welcome Rick & Jacelyn Lowe of Upper Moutere and Ray & Judy Minchin from Nelson to our 

club.   

 

Recent Club events (refer to the events reports further through)   
 

The Mid-Winter Christmas lunch was a huge success, lovely meal, great speaker and plenty of banter from Peter and 

Colin putting the icing on the cake of this get together. 

Thanks to Colin and Rosanne for their effort for organizing this enjoyable event. 

 

Thursdayôs Run with better weather weaved their way through to the Motueka Valley ending up at Moutere Inn for 

lunch. See Kevin Yorkôs report. 

 
The Club Captains Run to Hokitika went off without too many 

hitches, Pete found the need to decorate himself 

with a modified road cone at our evening meal on 

Saturday with his fallacies on all that was present, 

enjoyed by all.  

 The photo to the right is of Bevôs shed at 

Dill manstown on SH 73 which is full of all sorts 

from a bow and stern of a sailing ship to articles and 

photos.      

To the left below is a photo of Dorothy Falls which flows 

into Lake Kaniere which some of us drove around then on 

to the Hokitika Gorge as per the below photo of the swing 

bridge over the blue water.  

It was a wonderful weekend with reasonable weather, 

enjoyed by all thanks to the highly 

cloned Club Captain Peter Glue.  

Thanks Pete for putting this together  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



Coming events in summary  
 

 Some events are proposals only, for full details refer to the upcoming events list in this newsletter 

 

August 14th A snow run to St Arnaud with lunch at The Alpine Lodge   Organizer C & R Marsden 

 

The Thursdayôs Runs are enjoyed by those who participate.  Organizers K York & F Griffith 

 

September 18th A Run to Riwaka with lunch and coffee stops.   Organizer Peter Hoult 

 

17th to 20th October the Lord Nelson Tour starting at Oamaru and ending at Greymouth 

         Organizer Jeff Pascoe and his team  

 

November 20th  A picnic lunch run to Deep Creek Camp up the Wakamarina Valley 

           Organizer Gary Mortimer 

 

December 11th    A Picnic maybe at Kekerengu    Organizer Wayne Bell 

 

January 22nd  New Yearôs BBQ at Onamalutu   Organizer Bob Jamieson 

 

February 19th  AGM at Alpine Lodge 

 

March 3rd to 5th   Tribute Run to Greymouth Area Organizers Lindsay Purvis & Pat Pascoe 

 

 

 
Kevin Parkes 

President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       Kevin York .  

 

Kevin tried a bit of dancing with the stars on the kerb outside the museum and has bruised his ribs. I believe 

he had only been on the coffee. Watch your step Kevin. We need you back organizing our Thursday runs 

with Frank.  

 

Pete Glue  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



     CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT AUGUST 2022 

 
Foul weather has well and truly set in with colder, frosty days and heaps of rain and wind.  Anyone would 

think that winter has finally arrived.  Watching the grandies Saturday sport is no longer such an enjoyable 

experience nor is getting out in your classic.  In fact I have noticed a growing number of members have 

ǊŜǎƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άtin topά ƻƴ Ŏƭǳō ǊǳƴǎΦ  Softcocks.  YŜŜǇ ƎƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ άōŀōȅά ŀ regular run or you will 

find the inevitable hassles when the days warm , but the idle months, have resulted in mechanical gremlins 

infecting the car. 

You will note that the TARGA VCC Nelson event has had a date change to the 14th 15th 16th October.  

Unfortunately, this clashes with our Lord Nelson Tour starting in Oamaru on the 17th October. The VCC 

have asked if we can assist with our members to help man checkpoints.  See the TARGA VCC notice later in 

this newsletter.  Please contact me p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz if you are willing to help. This is an opportunity to 

get up close to the action and see first-hand the wide range of incredible cars entered. 

COVID 19 is on the increase and sadly a number of our members are succumbing to its clutches with varied 

reactions.  LǘΩǎ ǎŀŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǳƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŜŀŘǎ ƛƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜƭȅ ƘǳƴƪŜǊŜŘ Řƻǿƴ ƻƴƭȅ ŜƳŜǊƎƛƴƎ 

when they know no one else is near.  Not so with our tours, however 26 cars are registered for the Club 

Captains run to Hokitika and 55 cars for the Lord Nelson Tour, Oamaru to Greymouth.  With the age group 

of our membership now is probably an opportune time to think about joining St JOHN.  At $75 per couple, 

per year, ƛǘΩǎ cheaper than paying for an ambulance to take you on to the Doctor or to hospital.  LǘΩǎ also a 

great cause and will improve your mental stability compared to watching episodes of the Casketeers.  

Check it out on St JOHN supporter scheme. 

Please remember to wear your name tags on Club events.  We have been hiding behind closed doors for so 

long that only seeing half a face behind the mask coupled with ageism, memory loss, ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƛƴ άǿƘƻ ƛǎ that 

ƳŀǎƪŜŘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴά ǎȅƴŘǊƻƳŜΦ  If you require new name tags, only $5, contact Wayne on 

waynebell@gmail.com and he will arrange for me to get them printed for you.  

Finally, petrol costs have gone through the roof.  Just thank God ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ōŜƭƻƴƎ ǘƻ ŀ пȄп Ŏƭǳō ǿƘƻǎŜ 

diesel costs have risen by 74% and road user charges have gone up as well.  Its eye watering enough when I 

fill up the Merc but I have to admit the BMWi3 certainly helps level the playing field when I recharge on 

the special rate 3 pin plug here in the garage at Olive Estate.  Have a look at the deal offered by NPD and 

see if ƛǘΩǎ of an advantage to you with fuel savings. 

Jude and I are looking forward to getting out on the club runs organised by your hard working committee 

and renewing friendships.  Take care but get out there and enjoy yourselves with your appreciating assets 

in this time of rising inflation and pandemics.  Your mental health needs you. 

Pete Glue  

Club Captain  

mailto:p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz
mailto:waynebell@gmail.com


 

Unfortunately, due to the weather (so our page 3 undies guy says) there is no picture this newsletter, so 
you are stuck with a ΧΧΦ 

      

                                                                        

 

Name Tags  
 

Please wear your name tag on Classic car runs as we have a number of new members, and it helps greatly 

with introductions for those of us suffering ageism. Replacement name tags, including lanyard and holder 

can be ordered through our club treasurer for $5. waynefbell@gmail.com   

 

Pete Glue  

              ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

Remember any information you would like to put in the newsletter please email - 

 Pete: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz  or Anne-Marie: anne-marie.campbell@xtra.co.nz 

- aƻǊŜ ǎǘǳŦŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΧΦ  

 

Website  -  Geoff Morris  

Geoff oversees the Clubôs Website.  The new Membership Form has been done so if you have friends that want to join 

download or get them too and fill it in and send it back to the club. 

 

     Club Notice s -  Sonja  Greenhill  

Sonja is our lady who emails out all the club notices you receive and if you change your email address, postal address 

or phone number, please let me know so she can update the club records or if you have problems receiving your Club 

notices contact her: 0275789062 Sonja. 
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NPD OFFER TO CLASSIC CAR MEMBERS: 

 
NPD is all about making your life better 

 

Å We operate with lower overheads so we can pass fuel savings onto motorists ðhelping the family budget 
go further each week. 
Å Our fuel sites are easy to use, with weather protection, good lighting and plenty of room, makingyour day 
a little bit better. 
Å As a 100% New Zealand-owned family business, weôre locals just like you. 
Å Filling up at NPD is great for your budget and for our local economy too. 
Å 
 

Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc Offer to Members: 

 
Å This offer will consist of Fuel discounts applied to 91, 95, 100 octane petrol and Diesel on the following 
basis. 
All petrol grades NPD will offer 12c off the weekly Local Area Price (not pump) at all their 
locations, this includes retail and their unmanned sites. Fuel cards are designed to default to the best 
price on the day. 
Å If NPD are having a special promotion and that discount is better than the discounts loaded on your fuel 
card it will default to the special promotional offer. 
Å The weekly Local Area Prices change at midnight Friday. 
Å Waiver of the $3 monthly account fee and the 0.15c transaction fees on all accounts. 
Å 
Benefits offered by NPD 
Å Full range of fuels: 91, 95, 100 octane and Diesel. 
Å Convenience of use - 24 hours access to self-serve sites and truck stops. 
Å Large nationwide network https://www.npd.co.nz/npd-retail-network/ 
Å Use the Gold Card and NPD card together at ñmanned" sites so that you are billed as normal but 
receive the 15c discount offered by the Gold Card. 
Å PIN number security. 
Å Multiple cards per account, with different purchase limits available on each card. 
Å Monthly invoice and statement. 
Å Payment by direct debit on the 10th of the month following invoice. 
Å 
 

Application information 
Å Applications to be made on the NPD application form, which can be downloaded from the NPD website. 
https://www.npd.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/24780-Credit-Application-Form-NPDcard-22062021.pdf 
 

Å Please note that you are a Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc member on the application form and 

then email to: npdcard@npd.co.nz 
 

Peter Freeman 
Phone:  027 288 0025 or Email: peterf@npd.co.nz 
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The Nelson Vintage Car Club is once again running the very popular Daffodill Rally for Cancer on 21st 

August 2022. 

This is a great event where every car club and anybody with any type of vehicle is welcome to participate. 

 

The rally itself consists of four runs (2 short for old or slow cars and 2 longer runs for faster or newer 

vehicles) which commence at 1.00pm 

 

 

 

 

And for those interested Daffodil Rally is being held all over NZ. 

 

                      



Note:  Dates have been changed to 15 and 16th October  
 

     
 

 
TARGA VCC have asked if we can help with 12 members to man checkpoints on the 15th and 16th 

October.  The closed roads will be up the 88 Valley area on Saturday and the Motueka West Bank on 

Sunday.  Full training will be given in September, and this is not an onerous or too taxing job as cars are 

electronically timed. The TARGA caters for cars in 3 divisions. OPEN, TOURING and VINTAGE so the 

wide range of cars will make for an exciting spectacle especially up close and personal.  On Friday will be a 

chance for you to have a close look at the vehicles at the Annesbrook Church on Saxton Road where they 

will be scrutineered and have a chance to pray they all manage to stay on the road. Please let me know if you 

can help and I will put together a roster  p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz  

 

Pete Glue  
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